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August 24, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Peter Vierheilig, Project Manager 
City of Glendale 
Community Services & Parks Department 
613 East Broadway 
Glendale, California 91206  

RE: Wilson Middle School Multi-Purpose 
Field Project 

         Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIR) 
SCH# 2017081003 
GTS #07-LA-2017-03301 
Vic. LA/ 134/ 7.852 

 
Dear Mr. Vierheilig: 
 
Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the review process for 
the above-referenced project. 

 

The proposed Project would involve replacement of the existing grass field and paved basketball courts 
with a joint use, multi-purpose, synthetic, all-weather sports field with football, soccer, and lacrosse 
markings, a five-lane, all-weather jogging track, fitness equipment, perimeter security fence with privacy 
screening, restroom and storage/maintenance building(s), walkways, landscaping, irrigation, re-grading 
of the existing basketball court surface, and sports field lighting. The proposed Project would make use of 
existing street and on-site parking. No change in site access or parking would occur. 

 
The nearest State facility to the proposed project is SR-134. After reviewing the DEIR, Caltrans does not 
anticipate any significant adverse impacts to the State Highway System.  
 
As a reminder, transportation of heavy construction equipment and/or materials, which requires the use 
of oversized-transport vehicles on State highways, will require a Cal trans transportation permit. Caltrans 
recommends that large size truck trips be limited to off-peak commute periods. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact project coordinator, Frances Duong at (213) 897-
0673 or electronically at frances.duong@dot.ca.gov and refer to GTS#07-LA-2017-03301. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
MIYA EDMONSON 
IGR/CEQA Branch Chief 
 

cc: Scott Morgan, State Clearinghouse 
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